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This school supports the Child Safe Standards (Ministerial Order 870) and actively seeks to ensure that all students are kept safe from all forms of harm at all times. 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORTPRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

We're Back! After such an extended period of remote learning I 

know everyone is excited to be returning to face to face teaching for 

Term 4. We will continue to have the ongoing additional cleaning 

and hygiene practises and unfortunately parents are unable to 

come on site. In a slight change we ask that parents picking their 

children up in the drive through remain in the car to ensure it 

functions effectively. 

 

Term 4 means Sunsmart and wearing hats, please ensure children 

have a school hat and a drink bottle to ensure they are hydrated. 

We will transition to full summer uniform over the next few weeks 

and expect everyone to be in full summer uniform by the 23rd 

October. The Uniform shop is open for orders via Flexi Schools and 

we expect to be able to fill orders reasonably quickly. 

Term 4 usually has many different events scheduled, 

including graduations and transitions. At this stage we are still 

awaiting advice on the protocols for these and will communicate 

them as soon as practical. With the circumstances changing rapidly 

we look forward to information sooner rather than later.  A 

reminder that we need all computers returned to be cleaned and 

reset as we return to classrooms and face to face teaching. Again if 

you have any questions, queries or concerns, please feel free to 

contact your child's classroom teacher. We look forward to working 

together to finish this school year in a positive way.  

 

2021 Preparations  

Term 4 is indeed a busy one, we will be beginning the process of 

developing class lists for 2021 which is a huge job. Parents who may 

have requests are asked to put these in writing by the end of 

October. A request does not guarantee placement, however we 

endeavour to do our best, with many variables to consider. I will 

provide the written requests to classroom teachers who complete 

the process. We will have some staff changes and of course changes 

to class structure.  

 

 

 

CALENDAR 

  

OCTOBER  

Mon 5 First Day Term 4 

Mon 5 Pupil Free Day – Staff PD 

Tues 6 Return to onsite learning 

Wed 7 Our Lady of the Rosary Feast Day 

Fri 23 AFL Grand Final Public Holiday 

Wed 28 Bendigo Cup Holiday 

  

NOVEMBER  

Mon 16 Pupil Free Day – Learning Conversations 

  

DECEMBER  

Wed 16 Last Day Term 4 

NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER        

MASS TIMES 

Please note that Masses have been suspended 

until further notice.  

Sunday Mass with the Bishop can be  

live streamed at 

 https://www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au  

“HATS ON!” AT HOLY ROSARY FROM SEPTEMBER 1  

At Holy Rosary, our SunSmart Policy notes that all 

children will be required to wear school broad 

brimmed hats from ‘Hats On Day’- September 1 to 

‘Hats Off Day’ - May 1, whenever they are outside 

including sports lessons. However, if the UV is 3 or 

above it is recommended hats be worn for protection. 

Children without hats will be required to remain under 

cover near the Grade 1 rooms. – ‘NO HAT, NO PLAY’ 

policy will be enforced. 



Our Lady of the Rosary Feast Day  

This Wednesday October 7th is the Feast of Our Lady of the Rosary, our School’s Feast Day. Known for several centuries by the 

alternate title of “Our Lady of Victory,” the feast day takes place in honour of a 16th century naval victory which secured Europe 

against Turkish invasion. Pope St. Pius V attributed the victory to the intercession of the Blessed Virgin Mary, who was invoked on 

the day of the battle through a campaign to pray the Rosary throughout Europe. Pope Leo XIII was particularly devoted to Our 

Lady of the Rosary, producing 11 encyclicals on the subject of this feast and its importance in the course of his long pontificate. 

This week we will have some special activities for the children to celebrate in our house groups.  

  

 

Congratulations  

Congratulations  to Mr Crameri and Nicole on the birth of their third child; 'Finn Oliver Crameri' born 21/9/20. A brother for Elsie 

and Stella. We wish Luke and Nicole all the best and trust that sleep patterns are starting to become less interrupted. 

Congratulations also to Mrs Taylor and Cameron who welcomed  ‘Ted Arthur Taylor’ on 2/10/20, their first child. We wish Sophie 

and Cameron all the best as they begin the exciting journey as parents.    

  

Paul Wilkinson  

Principal 
    

STUDENT NEWSSTUDENT NEWSSTUDENT NEWSSTUDENT NEWS    
HAPPY BIRTHDAY  

Students who are celebrating their birthdays this week and during the school holidays are: Rhyder Michielsen, 

Sienna Hayes, Shay Pearce, Sophie McCarroll, Brogan Smith, Zoe Cail, Maddison Fawcett, Flynn O’Connell, Heidi 

Bazeley, Charlotte Murton, Kaia Langeder, Harry Gill, Oliver Mania-Wood, Ethan Kerville, Samuel Kerville, Sahara 

Middleton. Happy Birthday to you and we hope you have a wonderful day. 

 

 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

                    

                    

                    

                    

                                

    

    

 Students of the Week 

FBG Emmanuel White, Zane Cini 

FJO Cooper Runnalls, Charlotte Murton 

1BW Tahlia Mullane, Mitchell Nurse 

1DC Gus Johnstone, Elsie Rice 

2MC Isaac Plant, James Moorhead 

2LC Mia Thompson, Hunter Sloan 

3JT Natalie Hoffrichter, Archer Harris 

3ZD Isabel Kent, Grace Wyatt 

4AG Ivy Sargent, Ava Crow   

4BS Nicole Hanna, Charlie Dickins 

5JE Tayla Holm, Henry Filippi 

5MG Sophie O'Connell, Caleb Pellegrino 

6ST Ruby Bice, Deng Monygon 

6TC Charlie Johnstone, Brogan Smith 



SCHSCHSCHSCHOOL NEWOOL NEWOOL NEWOOL NEWSSSS 

  

Catholic Identity 

 

ACCESS TO MASS AND TO CHURCHES 

We are all encouraged to continue active participation in the life of the Church through activities such as time in personal and 

family prayer, reflecting on the Scriptures, making a spiritual communion, or participating in a Mass online. 

There are many options for Mass online, including: 

• http://bit.ly/MassOnDemand   

• https://melbournecatholic.org.au/Mass  

• www.wordonfire.org/daily-mass 

The Bishop is also live-streaming Mass on Sunday mornings via the diocesan website: www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au 

On free to air TV, Mass for You at Home is broadcast at 6.00am every Sunday, Channel 10 

 

 

CANTEEN 

Canteen will be resuming this Friday 9/10/20. Please ensure all orders are placed on Flexischools before 9am Thursdays.  

 

Please Note: There were 13 children absent on 31/7/20 and these orders were intended to be rolled over. Due to the 

uncertainty of when we would be returning however, canteen arranged for all of these orders to be refunded. Those families 

who had outstanding orders should have received the refund into their Flexischools account on 9/8/20. Please note, this means 

that there are no lunch orders rolled over from last term, so new orders will need to be placed. If you are unsure if this applies to 

you, please check your Flexischools account or contact Lindy Vance. 

 

Any future absences will go back to being rolled over (unless otherwise requested by the family or notified by canteen). 

 

Reminder: There will be no over the counter sales at the beginning of Term 4, please stay tuned for any updates. See the current 

menu attached. Thank You.  

 

        



    



    

    
        



COMMUNITYCOMMUNITYCOMMUNITYCOMMUNITY    NEWNEWNEWNEWSSSS    
    

  

 


